Academic Staff Committee Minutes 
Monday, October 11, 2004

Secretary of the Faculty and Academic Staff Conference Room, CL825
(Approved October 25))
Present:
Lucy Arendt, Ann Deprey, Andy Speth, Samantha Surowiec

Excused:
John Landrum, Jane Lynch, Mike Marinetti

1. The meeting was called to order at 3:35 p.m. by the Vice Chair (Lucy Arendt).
2. The minutes of the September 27, 2004 meeting were reviewed and approved as amended (4-0).
3. Old Business.
a. Proposed by-laws changes. Since Mike Marinetti was unable to attend this meeting, the group postponed discussing the steps for voting on the proposed bylaws changes.
b. Improving ASC visibility. Progress report: Samantha Surowiec is lining up the photographer, and Lucy Arendt is soliciting biographical information from the ASC’s membership. Andy Speth agreed to help with putting both the photograph and the biographical information on the web.
c. Nominations process for the Regent’s Award for Excellence. Proposed process: While UW System requires that a wealth of information be submitted for each campus’ nominee, the ASC decided to create an initial step in which potential nominees would submit an abbreviated version of the information needed by UW System. By creating this initial step, the ASC hopes to generate a broad pool of potential nominees, without generating a monstrously large pile of paperwork. Thus, this initial step is intended to save both the potential nominees and the ASC considerable time and effort.

To this end, Lucy Arendt agreed to draft a short form to be completed by all potential nominees. Then, the ASC will use the completed short forms to identify one UWGB nominee. Finally, the “chosen” nominee will be asked to complete the substantially longer form required by UW System. 
4. New Business.
a. Technology Council plan. The group welcomed Kathy Pletcher, Associate Provost for Information Services, whose purpose was to solicit feedback on the campus’ Technology Plan 2010. Since no one had had much opportunity to review the Technology Plan, the group agreed that it would discuss the Plan at its next meeting, and give the Associate Provost some brief, written feedback summarizing that discussion. The Associate Provost is specifically interested in our: (1) encouraging academic staff to attend the various information forums scheduled throughout October; and (2) identifying what we think should be the plan's top three priorities, or the top three areas affecting academic staff, or something similar. One thought-provoking question posed by the Associate Provost was, “What would make life better for academic staff?” ASC members were encouraged to review the Technology Plan, and to be ready to discuss it at the next meeting.
b. Vacancies. The group discussed the need to replace Anne Buttke on several committees, given her recently announced resignation.
1) Campus Climate Committee. The group agreed that each member would identify and chat with prospective Campus Climate Committee members over the next two weeks. Then, the group would choose the lucky candidate from that pool during its next meeting.
2) Legislative Committee, Student Affairs Committee. The Nominating Committee has been asked to identify replacements for Anne Buttke on these two committees. Since the Nominating Committee is scheduled to meet yet this week, the names should be forthcoming. 
5. Information Items. 

a. System Academic Staff Reps report. Since the Reps had not met since the last ASC meeting, there was no report.
b. Next ASC meeting. The next ASC meeting will be on October 25, 2004.
6. The meeting was adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Lucy Arendt, Secretary pro tempore
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